
 

 
 

April 9, 2021 

 

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Submitted via:  

Environmental Registry - #019-3136  

Email - greenbeltconsultation@ontario.ca 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Re: Grand River Conservation Authority Comments: Province of Ontario Consultation on 

Growing the Size of the Greenbelt 

 

Please be advised that the General Membership of the Grand River Conservation Authority 

(GRCA) passed the following Resolution on March 26, 2021 related to the Province’s 

Consultation on Growing the Size of the Greenbelt. 

 

Resolution No. 21-57 
Moved By Jerry Smith 
Seconded By Susan Foxton 
 
THAT Report Number GM-03-21-25 Province of Ontario Consultation on Growing the 
Size of the Greenbelt be provided to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs through 
Environmental Registry Posting #019-3136. 
 
Carried 

 

GRCA’s online submission includes a copy of Report GM-03-21-25 that provides detailed 

comments including items the Province should consider prior to proceeding with an expansion 

of the Greenbelt and responses to the questions posed by the Province. 

 

GRCA would be pleased to work with the province and watershed municipalities to provide 

technical and policy expertise and any data or information that may assist in the implementation 

of the Growth Plan requirements and review of changes to the boundaries of the Greenbelt 

Plan. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nancy Davy, 

Director of Resource Management 

Grand River Conservation Authority 

mailto:greenbeltconsultation@ontario.ca

